




March 13, 2007

To: Members of the Committee on Educational Policy and the Curriculum (CEPC):


Leonard Schoppa, Academic Chair, Politics


Lee Kennedy, Drama


Peter Baker, English


Jim Demas, Chemistry


John Pepper, Economics


Mike Skrutskie, Astronomy


Matthew Affron, Art


Hank Thacker, Physics


Jeffrey Grossman, German


Greg Hays, Classics


Janet Herman, Environmental Sciences


Amy Ogden, French


Administrative Representatives and Student Members (see CEPC website 
for names)

From: Gordon M. Stewart, Administrative Chair

Re: Meeting Notes March 12, 2007


In an attachment please find a summary report of the Committee actions which will be presented to the Faculty of Arts and Sciences at its next scheduled meeting on Tuesday, March 27.  As you are aware, an informal committee of Len Schoppa (academic chair), Richard Handler (associate dean), and I review the agenda items ahead of time with an eye to approving those items that strike us as routine, thus freeing Committee time for substantive matters of academic policy in need of faculty discussion. Prior to the meetings I also clarify with the respective Departments any issues attached to their requests. If any Committee members would like to attend meetings of this informal review committee, please let me know. The meetings occur usually a day or two after the agenda cut-off date and members are welcome to attend. 


Richard Handler described the new COLA courses (1.0 credit), now in their first year, that combine course content from an array of disciplines in the College and academic advising. We then considered the new programs and courses associated with the split of the Department of Asian and Middle Eastern Languages and Cultures into two Departments: Middle Eastern and South Asian Languages and Cultures (MESA-LC) and East Asian Languages, Literatures and Culture (EAALC). 


 Vice Provost for Academic Affairs Milton Adams attended the meeting and shared with us his perspectives on longer term policies vis a vis admission of transfer students from the VCCS (Virginia Community College System). He described plans to increase enrollments in the College over the next ten years by 1100 students. As part of this expansion the number of VCCS transfer students is expected to rise from the now (average) 125/year to 200. Recent indications from the Office of Admission point, unexpectedly, to a general shortfall of applications from highly qualified students from students in the VCCS. Some Committee members expressed the concern that the academic readiness of incoming transfer students may be insufficient for success in many of the majors in the College. The College offered its assistance to the Provost's Office in planning for a smooth entry into and completion of academic programs in the College.


Our final meeting of the year will be held Tuesday, April 10, with the cutoff date for agenda items falling at 5:00 pm on Monday, April 2. I encourage any Committee members with issues or topics to alert me ahead of time. Finally, the information on the CEPC website has been updated. Please let me know if you have any questions, observations, or suggestions how better to track the work of the Committee. Thanks. 

Attachment: March 12 decisions

Cc: Directors of Undergraduate Programs

      Association Deans
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